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Dear Friends, 

This edition of our newsletter celebrates a watershed event –– the completion 
of the Harris Ridge project. This trio of land purchases demonstrates the hard 
work and commitment of so many. More than 10 years of work has resulted in 
preserving approximately 89 forested acres, and achieved a capstone, a new 
trailhead and parking lot on Franklin Road. This will provide the community with 
a destination hike that will garner accolades beyond our normal family of friends. 
The new trailhead and parking on Franklin Road will be nothing short of heroic 
once completed.

But, I need to remind our friends, family, donors and partners that we cannot 
let the superheroes that ensure the day-to-day experience at Radnor is always 
extraordinary be lost in the flashiness of the Harris Project.

Our lead ranger, Steve Ward, is the superhero each of us should thank as we pass him on the trail or see him 
directing traffic on sunny warm days or overseeing a couple dozen volunteers pushing full wheelbarrows.  

Sure, he is the Dalai Lama of the park experience, but there is so much that the public does not see. He maintains 
contact not just with visitors, but the adjacent landowners, many of whom have repaid his kindnesses by allowing 
us to add land to the park and double the original size of the park from its beginnings in 1973. He is a key player in 
land purchases spanning the last 16 years.

It is the little things, like retrieving a rattlesnake on a neighbor’s porch. Or the grander projects such as bringing 
the concept of an aviary scratched on a pad a half dozen years ago to a world class raptor habitat. Many lose sight 
of the fact that much of the lake was obscured by impenetrable invasive honeysuckle growth when Steve arrived 
16 years ago. By unflagging, focused efforts, we will enjoy fields of purple dwarf larkspur in the next few weeks 
that were once overtaken by invasive plants.

He marshals the volunteers, keeps his ranger staff focused, and always has a good word for our hikers, joggers, 
photographers, bird watchers and those who just come to get that restorative medicine for the soul that is Radnor 
Lake. He would be the first to credit his staff, who are also our heroes.  

However, let’s all reach out to Steve Ward and thank him as the Radnor experience would pale if Steve were not 
the ever vigilant steward of all things Radnor.

Very Truly Yours,

Paul Buchanan
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Radnor Lake Community 
Rises to the Challenge!

Harris Ridge Trail project, land acquisition completed.

Great things happen when great communities work together.
Thanks to partnership and efforts of Friends of Radnor Lake and the State of Tennessee, the last remaining acreage of the Harris Ridge Trail 
Project was secured as of December 2017. The Oak Hill property will be added to the Radnor Lake State Natural Area and protected forever. This 
is an incredible community accomplishment that will be enjoyed by Middle Tennesseans for generations to come.

We hope that visits to Radnor Lake this year will 
be even more meaningful to our many supporters, 
knowing that the gorgeous views you see from the 
trails include acres of wildflowers and wildlife habitat 
that you helped protect from development forever.

What’s Next: 

Preserve and protect 
We are working to close on the property and get it transferred to State 
of Tennessee so that it will be protected forever, under the State Natural 
Areas Preservation Act of 1971.

Wildlife habitat 
The newly protected land secures invaluable wildlife habitat from 
encroaching development.

Trails and parking 
The Radnor Lake park staff is excited to begin mapping out the new trail and 
planning with the State for much needed additional parking along Franklin Road.

Hikes 
Stay tuned for news about hikes this Spring to explore this acquisition.

Park support 
There will be many volunteer opportunities as we clear the land and trail route of 
invasive-exotic plants making way for native wildflowers.

An extra special thank you to our Trailblazer and Match Challenge donors 
Adams Family Trust   •   Cal Turner Family Foundation 

Ranger led land acquisition hikes on the future 
Harris Ridge Trail property. 

Harris Ridge Trail Parking Area Planning 
with Director of TDNA Roger McCoy

Southeastern viewshed is now 
protected forever for park visitors 
enjoying the lake trail observation 
deck thanks to the acquisition of 
Harris 1 and Harris 2. 

Photo by Robin Conover

Photo by Steve Ward Photo by Steve Ward
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On May 1, 2015 we officially opened the Barbara J. 
Mapp Aviary Education Center (BJMAEC) at Radnor 
Lake. This project had been years in the making, 
thanks to the result of numerous partners who 
helped us with this unique environmental education 
facility at the State of Tennessee’s First Natural 
Area. Currently open two days a week, this venue 
has enabled us to achieve and exceed expectations 
on our interpretive programming efforts for our 
more than 1.5 million visitors annually. Thanks to the 
work of a lot of external partners such as Nissan in 
2017 who provided installation of new interpretive 
signage at each of the five birds of prey. This new 
interpretive signage provides key educational 
information for park visitors to enhance their 
experience. 

Since the grand opening in 2015, thanks 
to fundraising efforts thru Friends of 
Radnor Lake we have been hard at work 
on several of our punch list items and 
are closing in on the finish line of this 
once-in-a-lifetime project:  

•	 This has included expanded training with our friends at Wings to Soar, installation of plumbing and 
electricity for the entire boardwalk (overseen by FORL Vice President Lester Turner), and our centerpiece of 
the aviary center, the much anticipated flighted eagle aviary at the end of the boardwalk. 

•	 We are pleased to announce that in February 2018 our friends at the Barbara J. Mapp Foundation stepped 
up –– once again –– to provide the last remaining funding of $4,900 to complete our interpretive signage 
goals for the boardwalk area ... thank you Barbara J. Mapp Foundation! This funding will enable us to 
complete the interpretive signage for our eagle program as we expand the residents of the aviary to include 
three American Bald Eagles and one Golden Eagle.

•	 The permitting for these last birds of prey additions have been submitted to our state (TWRA) and federal 
(USFWS) permitting agencies by Ranger Matthew Bowling. Once approved, this will enable us to transfer 
these three eagles into our care; they will be supported by our sustainability funding efforts.

•	 Generous sustainability grants from the Barbara J. Mapp Foundation and the Røros Foundation help 
support our ongoing birds of prey care, training and other critical needs at the BJMAEC.

Stay tuned as we anticipate the arrival of our new bald eagle residents in the near future as we close out the 
completion of the Barbara J. Mapp Aviary Education Center at Radnor Lake in 2018. 

Partnership
 2018 Barbara J. Mapp Aviary Education Center

Please consider donating to Friends of Radnor Lake during The Big Payback! 

Wednesday, May 2, 2018

The Barbara J. Mapp Foundation will match donations up to $5,000. 
All funds raised go directly to birds of prey care and educational programming.

The Big Payback is a 24-hour, online giving event for Nashville area non-profits, 
and Friends of Radnor Lake is excited to be a part of it.  www.thebigpayback.org

Photo by Steve WardImmature Bald Eagle at the BJMAEC courtesy 
of our partners at American Eagle Foundation

By Park Manager Steve Ward
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Weed Wranger 2018

On Nov. 15, 2017, we said goodbye to our 
friend Ranger Dustin Crowell as he moved 
on to the same position at Natchez Trace State 
Park in West Tennessee. Dustin joined us and 
worked most notably in assisting us with our 
efforts to develop our bald eagle program at 
the Barbara J. Mapp Avairy Education Center. 
Of the many things Dustin accomplished at 
Radnor Lake as part of the ranger staff, his last 
notable accomplishment was overseeing 
the final installation of the interpretive signage 
at the Barbara J. Mapp Aviary Center.

We wish Dustin the best as he heads back 
closer to home and thank him for his assistance 
over the past four years at Radnor Lake!  

Photo by Steve Ward

Photo by Steve Ward

Photos by Steve Ward

Aviary Intern Mackenzie Maness participates in a program at the 
Aviary with the resident vulture.

Weed Wranger Volunteers at 
Vanderbilt-Dyer Observatory

Lester Turner, center, joins a park volunteer and Ranger Paul Schauer 
during the construction of the new flighted eagle aviary. 

More than 120 volunteers came to Radnor Lake to work with the 
park staff to help us in our annual Weed Wrangle Volunteer Event in early 
March. The focus of Weed Wrangle at Radnor Lake is part of our resource 
management goal to remove all invasive-exotic plants from the natural area. 
This year, our volunteer efforts were along the South Cove Trail and our 
southern boundary with our partners at Vanderbilt-Dyer Observatory.  We cut 
and pulled hundreds of bush honeysuckle plants for some 11 hours on March 
2nd and 3rd, in our efforts to protect our native vegetation and the integrity 
of the natural area’s ecosystem. Thank you to everyone who volunteered and 
to Vanderbilt-Dyer Observatory for their assistance.  

This effort was one of 13 scheduled work days open to the public to come 
and work with the park staff on projects which include mulching trails, 
cleaning up newly acquired parcels of property, work at the Barbara J. Mapp 
Aviary Education Center and invasive-exotic plant removal along the park trail 
system. These volunteer efforts are made possible with the support from 
Friends of Radnor Lake and our partners at Nissan.

To learn more about our upcoming volunteer efforts, please visit radnorlake.org/volunteer
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Radnor Lake State Natural Area receives another 
special gift to enhance environmental education 
programs for park visitors
By Park Manager Steve Ward

At the beginning of 2015, Radnor Lake was honored with a 
very special donation from a couple who are regular park visitors and 
wanted to “make a difference” at the park. Their gift was specifically 
targeted to improve environmental education efforts by the park 
ranger staff. It allowed us to significantly enhance our interpretive 
canoe floats for our park visitors. Their gift provided new canoes 
which have been used annually during our summer months (Memorial 
Day to Labor Day), canoe instructor training certification and visitors 
with special needs training for the park ranger staff.  Thanks to Trish 
and Shelly Krizelman, this program will continue to benefit our visitors 
as we head into the summer of 2018. In 2017 alone, the park ranger 
staff conducted 41 interpretive canoe floats for 326 park visitors 
between Memorial Day and Labor Day. 

Since that time, we have continued to expand upon that thoughtful 
targeted gift to expand upon our interpretive canoe program 
standards to maximize that donation thanks to the following: 

1.	Additional funding support from Friends of Radnor Lake who 
provided Canoe Instructor Certification in August of 2017. This 
funding help us maintain this new standard at Radnor Lake for two 
new ranger staff members so that we can maintain our goal of 
every ranger being certified as a minimum requirement of leading 
interpretive canoe floats at Radnor Lake. 

2.	Tennessee State Park Leadership establishment of a statewide 
initiative that every state park ranger also being a Certified 
Interpretive Guide to improve environmental education at all of our 
56 state parks. That initiative has provided additional training during 
the past two years which has resulted in each ranger at Radnor Lake 
achieving this certification as of January 2018!

Once again, Radnor Lake is the beneficiary of another special 
targeted donation by Trish and Shelly Krizelmans which will allow 
us to accomplish another park management interpretation goal in 
2018. Much like the goals our interpretive canoe float program, our 
interpretative programs in the natural area, such as our waterfowl 
identification, are a staple of the park. There is often no better way 
to engage our park visitors along the trail system than by providing 
our visitors with highlights of migration of our waterfowl at Radnor 
Lake by viewing from a variety of locations, e.g. along the causeway on 
Otter Creek Road, from our new observation deck on the Lake Trail or 
on portions of Otter Creek road closed to vehicle traffic.  

When the majority of our 
waterfowl depart for the year, 
the park ranger staff continues to 
utilize spotting scopes to highlight 
unique occurrences. This includes 
the blooming of an endangered 
plant species white-water 
crowfoot (Ranunculus aquatilis 
var. diffusus) in the lagoon area of 
the lake during May-June annually. 
This plant was first documented 
at Radnor Lake State Natural Area 
in 1979 by Vanderbilt University, 

Radnor Lake is one of only five known occurrences of the species in 
the State of Tennessee. Because this plant only grows about 1” in 
height on the shallow surface of the water, spotting scopes provide 
the only non-intrusive way for us to highlight this rare occurrence and 
to focus on the importance of protecting our watershed. 

Photo by Steve WardWhite-Water Crowfoot

Rangers Matthew Bowling, Will Peters, Teshia Steuben and Paul Schauer with their new spotting scopes and backpacks. Photo by Steve Ward
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Radnor Lake State Natural Area receives another 
special gift to enhance environmental education 
programs for park visitors

We have conducted these interpretive spotting scope programs for 
several years; however we simply were not able to maximize these 
wildlife viewing opportunities due to the cost of quality spotting 
scopes, logistics of storage, normal wear and tear over the past 15 
years of our previously purchased scopes, improvements in equipment 
specifically for visitors with special needs, etc...

That all changed in the Fall of 2017 when I was once again the 
recipient of a phone call from Trish and Shelly: “Steve, what do you 
need, what is really important to you, what have you and the rangers 
been unable to do”.  After a long-thoughtful discussion on how we 
could achieve our goal of enhancing this interpretive programming 
effort by the park ranger staff, Radnor Lake was the recipient of 
another targeted donation to help us achieve our goal of offering 
unique wildlife viewing experiences at the State of Tennessee’s First 
Natural Area! 

This targeted gift provides each ranger at Radnor Lake with an 
accompanying backpack which will ensure long-term protection of 
these high quality scopes and provide mobility by the ranger staff to 
utilize along the trails. Also, perhaps more importantly, the funding 
allows us to focus on visitors with special needs with the additional 
purchase of one handed trigger adjustability, low to high adjustable 
high-quality tripods and backpacks for mobility and iPhone adapters 
that mount on the spotting scope that will allow park visitors the 
ability to take pictures on their phones through these spotting scopes 
during these unique viewing opportunities!   In addition, this donation 
has provided for the purchase of a high quality camera with zoom 
lens (and a backpack!) which will enable the ranger staff to take 
higher quality pictures for our social media, website and powerpoint 
programs for park visitors. 

On behalf of the ranger staff and Friends of Radnor Lake, we would 
like to thank Trish and Shelly Krizelman for this special donation! It 
has enabled us to once again enhance our interpretive goals at Radnor 
Lake, and it is a perfect example of how public-private partnerships 
can benefit 1.6 million park visitors annually through the interpretive 
program efforts provided by our park ranger staff our park ranger 
staff at the State of Tennessee’s First Natural Area.

Will Peters conducting spotting scope program 
at hummingbird nest on April 31, 2017.

Migrating waterfowl as seen through the new 
spotting scopes and iPhone adapter.

Ranger Staff at Radnor Lake have conducted over 70 spotting scope programs 
for over 1,300 park visitors since August 2017.

Photo by Steve Ward

Photo by Steve Ward

Photo by Steve Ward
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2017 Donations and Contributions

Thank you to everyone who has contributed to Friends of Radnor Lake! 
Your generosity and support are greatly appreciated and will help us to further our 

mission to protect, preserve and promote Radnor Lake.

$5,000+
Carl Adams
Kathryn Delzell Anderson & Steve 

Anderson
Judith Andrews
Anonymous
AWC Family Foundation
Kevin Bowden & Candice Ethridge
William T. Calton Jr. Charitable Fund
Brenda & Glynn Dowdle
John Downey, Jr.
The Houghland Foundation
Ann Jacobson
Dr. Howard S. & Carol A. Kirshner
Trish & Sheldon Krizelman
The Landen Family Foundation
Susan Lee Charitable Fund
Bev & Ken Leiser
Ken Levitan
Mary & Max Merrell
Barbara J. Mapp Foundation
Nashville Convention & Visitors Corp.
Nissan North America, Inc
Sid & Linda Pilson
Hilda Ratner Estate
The Røros Foundation
T & T Family Foundation
Ann & Clark Tidwell
Cal Turner Family Foundation
Charlie & Carol Wray

$1,000+
Eve & Jefferson Adcock
Sherry & James Arledge
Jim & Linda Arnett
Rachel & Gentry Barden
Nancy & Michael Baron
Kim Barrick
Paula Beckmann
Margaret Behm & Harlan Dodson
Bob & Janet Belser
Karen & Pete Bird
Kent & Cindy Blazy
Marion Bolin Charitable Trust
Robert Brandt
Monica Brewer
Mike Brown
Paul & Rebecca Buchanan
Linda Burkholder
Frank Burkholder, Jr
CapStar Bank
Trudy & Bill Carpenter
Robert Coffey & Marie Griffin 

Charitable
Robin Conover
John & Shelly Cook
Judy & Joe Cook
Meg & John Crisp
Kirby & Ann Davis
Elizabeth Dayani
Trisha Ormand & Robert Deegan
Lee Lee & Wally Dietz
Mary Jo & William Dortch
Nancy Eisenbrandt
Lee Emerson
Joe Fareed
Danna & Bill Francis
The Frist Foundation

The Dorothy Cate & Thomas F. Frist 
Foundation

Barbara Futter
Faith & Ron Galbraith
Goodworks Unlimited, LLc
Becky Harrell
Amber Hertik
Erin Higgins
Laura & John Hollins
Sharon & Larry Hollon
Kim Hoover
Sherry Hunter
W C Ireland, Jr
Drs. James & Karla Johns
Douglass & Ella Johnson
Nancy & Victor Johnson, Jr. 

Foundation
Suellen & Leon Joyner
Mike Kaiser
Janet Kalnas
Dorothy Kaminski
Jeff & Anne King
Ron & Mary Kocina
The John Kornblum Family
George Luscombe
David Luth & Ann Inouye
Patricia & James Martineau
Melissa & Jeff Martus
Susan & Richard Mattson
John Mark & Christina McDougal
Michael McKee & Paul Cook
Janet & David Miller
Sharon & Dennis Monroe
Linda & Brian Moore
Britton & Norris Nielson & Family
Ashley & Taylor Nyquist
William A. Owens
Miriam Paramore
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Patton
Frances Peebles
Larry Pernosky
Linda and Gordon Potter
Purity Foundation
Radnor Wealth Management
Bettye Reynolds
Nancy & Richard Rhoda
Stephanie & David Richardson
Connie & Eddy Richardson
Heather & Joe Rohan
Steve & Janie Roussel
Tyson Sayles
Schooner Foundation
Bill & Henny Shasteen
Sharon & Bill Sheriff
Nan & Doug Smith
Jeanette & Overton Smith
Mr. & Mrs. William T. Spitz
Anne & Charles Tallent
Steve & Jeanne Thomas
Greer & Marian Tidwell
Dee Dee Wade
Jay & Beverly Wallace
James Weinberg & Mary Beth 

Cysewski
Jonna & Doug Whitman
Ann Wiley Tavakolimo
Eugenia & Steve Winwood
Matt & Rebekah Woodard

Cindy & Ed Yarbrough
Beth Zaborny
The Charles Rowe Family Foundation

$500+
Kevin & Colleen Atwood
Joe & Kimberly Bell-Schultheis
Bill Blevins
Marion & Patricia Bolin
Garrett Booth
Gilbert Bosse, Jr
Scott Brown
Mary C. Buckner
Gayle & James Camp
Ann & Sykes Cargile
Georgeanne & Booth Chapman
Julia & Brian Christman
Pam & Scott Clayton
The William Cochran Family
Richard Connors
Vicki Crumpton
Allison Davis & Nathan & Sylvia Taylor
Jed & Nancy Dekalb
Joan Downey
Laura Dunbar
Anita Schmid & Ty Finch Family
Bela Fleck & Abigail Washburn
Devin & Mark Floyd
David Francy
Burr & Forman LLP
Bob & Sally Goodrich, Jr
Charley & Carol Hankla
Timothy Harvey
Jane Ward Hemmings
Joan & Chris Henning
Bob & Cornelia Hollister
Molly Hood
Linda Heflin Johnston
Pat Johnston
Jackie Jones
Suzanne Kennedy-Stosskopf
Jim & Fiona King
David Krantz & Marybeth Shinn
Annie Laurie Berry
David Logsdon
Cheryl Mason
Katherine McCrea
Ann Elizabeth McElroy & John 

Hoagland
Norm & Debby Meide
Carol Milam
Milkglass Creative
Chadd Moore
Carmen Moseley
Mary & Gudger Nichols
John Noel & Melinda Welton
Ed Nottingham
Laura Novick
Bond & Dana Oman
Kerry O’Neil & Mary Anne Pitt
Palmer Family Charitable Fund
Kevin Perkins
Loren Chumley & Scott Peterson
Barbara Pierce
Mittur Ramprasad
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Reed III
Margaret Renkl & Haywood Moxley
Barbara Richards & Stanley Chervin

Margaret Ruth Robertson
Will Robinson
Christy  & Philip Robinson
David & Mary Rollins
Dr. & Mrs. Charles Roos
Ed & Jan Routon
Dr. Helen Schley
Erika and Billy Senese
Aaron and Ciara Shaver
Kevin Spellman
Butch & Sunny Spyridon
Ryan & Tracey Starck
Richard Bruehl & Nancy Stott
Rebecca Stubbs
Weeza & Don Swain
Tennessee Trails Assoc., Nashville 

Chapter
Candy Toler
Jan Wicks
Donald Williams
Linde Wilson
Beth & David Wood
Bill & Mary Word
Network for Good

$250+
Naji Abumrad
Leslie Alexander
Brandee Anderson & Andrew 

Commiskey
Betsy & Eddie Anderson
Joel Anderson
Benjamin and Tara Armistead
Libby Armstrong
Gene Armstrong & Joanne Knight 

Armstrong
Jeanne Ballinger, MD & Irwin Venick
Renee Bates
Nanci & James Bauchiero
Stanley & Gennie Bizot
Phil Bredesen & Andrea Conte
Jon & Barb Bruce
Frances & Allen Bryan
Carole & Rhea Bucy
Barbara Buda
Sarah & Terry Calvani
Esther Casstevens
Tom & Alice Chapman
Karen & Kent Cochran
Elizabeth Collins
Peter Condiles
Whitney & Walter Conyers
Paul and Glenda Dahlauser
Tom Davidson
Sarah Dawkins
Mrs. Keith C. DeMoss
Aaron Didier
Tom & Leslie DiNella
Phyllis Dorn
Paulette & Gary Dowdy
Shelley Duryee
Elisabeth Dykens and Robert Hodapp
Jessica & Reagan Farr
Margaret Fite
Edwin Ford
Harris & Danielle Gilbert
C. K. Hiranya Gowda
Frank Harrell
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2017 Donations and Contributions

John & Lisa Harrison
Colonel & Mrs. Mike Hartung-Schuster
Paul Heil
Jane High
David & Janice Hoagey
Leslie & David Hudson
Lili & Tom Hudson
Dorothy and George Ingram
Cindy & Robert Johnson
Judy Keener
Gary  & Elaine King
Kourtney Kinzer
Elizabeth Knox
MaryLou Kreiss
Peter Kult
James, Wendy & Meridyth Lancaster
Kevin & Mary Lavender
Alvin Lee & Patsy Mason
Catherine Linn
Dr. & Mrs. MacRae Linton
Karen Litterer
Mr. & Mrs. James Lordeman
Frances & Eugene Lotochinski
Jon & Carol Lowrance
Drs. Amy & George Lynch
Terry Macdonald
Kathy MacLachlan
Henry & Melodeene Martin
Leslie & Dennis Matkosky
Michael Mauritz
Michelle Mazzara
Jami Miller
Christopher Moth
Jeremy & Valerie Nagoshiner
Ruth Neff
Margery & Wilhelm Ostrop
Connally & Charlie Penley
Sherre & Dan Phillips
Ron & Karen Powell
Rosemary Ramsey
Ralph & Jane Roach
Brian & Margaret Roark
Steven & Molly Rollins
Randee & Wayne Rubinstein
Samuel Santoro
Drew & Megan Saulters
Liz & Mike Schatzlein
Michael & Maureen Schlacter
Ana Schwager
Joan Sensintaffar
Marc & Julie Severance
Jerrell Shelton
Ernie Shockley
Wilson & Linda Sims
Elisabeth Small & Alee Bloom
Marian Smith
Lester & Kathryn Smith Jr.
Nashville CVB
Patty & Hal St Clair
Dan Surface & Aileen Katcher
Amy Sutton
Ellen Tewes
John & Diane Titus
TN Scenic Rivers Assn.
George & Wanda Tomlin
Susan & John Underwood
Les Vantrease
Debra Wason & Scott Block
Medford Webster
Karl Wilkens
Diane Wilker
Melissa & Ed Wilkinson
Mary Glenn Williamson
James Windrow
Adelle Wood & Bill Terry
Mandy & Stephen Young
Jane & Bill Young
HCA Foundation - Match
UBS - Match

$100+
Teri Alea
Patrick Alexander
Suzanne  & Terry Allen
Liz Allen Fey
Joanne Ball
Tamara Baxt Clemmons
Nader Baydoun
Kathryn Beasley
Jeffrey Belser
Tim Bent
Amy & Michael Bono
Dan & Tenna Boone
Andrew Bouldin
Deanna & Todd Bowden
Shelby Boyd
Robert Brady
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Braun
Dan Bray & Greg Pohl
Dorothy Brittingham
Robert Brodie
David & Greer Broemel
Beverly Browning
Roxie & Don Brunetti
Charles Bryant
Mary Buckner & Jack Lyle
Anita Bugg
Wendy & Wilson Buntin
Elaine Bush
David & Carol Butler
Virginia Byrn
Paul Canon
Dr. & Mrs. Michael Carlson
Cynthia Carlton
Patsey Carney Reed
Lavenia & George Carpenter
Kelly Chambers & Ed Sherwood
Kathy & Paul Changas
Richard & Beth Chapman
James Christian
Tom & Kay Clarkson
Lydia & Mark Cobb
Jeff Cobble
Jill Colby
Rita & John Collett
Ann Condon
Patricia Conner
Dr. Seth & Suzanne Cooper
Jackie Corbin
Mr. & Mrs. Casey Correnti
Nan & Leland Cowan
Michelle Coyne & Allen Fiuzet
Hunter Crabtree
Julia & David Crecraft
Marnie Criley
Celeste & James Crouch
Dan Crowe
Steven & Julie Davis
Hunter Davis & Chris Faulk
Florence & H B Davis, Jr
Sarah Davis
Diane & Stephen Debell
John DeVault
Deborah & Philippe Doineau
Christine Dong
Catherine Donnelly
Nancy Duncan
Susan & Bill Dupont
Katherine Tange Dupre & Karl DuPre
John Allen Earheart
Tom & Carol Eck
Becky & Tom Estes
Marilyn Ezell
Marla Faith
Juanita Fentress
Alan Fister
Jane Hill Fleming
Grant Fletcher

Barbara & John Fletcher
Jim Fordice
David & Dawn Francescon
Sharron Francis
Jessica Frost
Lynn Fuchs
Rebecca Fyke
Kay Gaines
Becky & Tim Garrett
Lorelee & John Gawaluck
Stratfor Place HOA
Em Ghianni
Dana Goodman
Debby Matthew Gould
Carl & Sharon Graeflin
Congregation Micah - 7th Grade 

Class
Tim & Meaghen Greene
Jane Griffin
Dale & Nancy Grimes
Peter Gross
Robert Guisinger
Dr. Celia Gulbenk
Paula & Matt Harris
Phillip Haynes and Steve Deasy
Chris Heard
Barbara Heiden
Arnold Heiser
Judy Helfer
Robert & Mary Hemminger
Susan & Bill Henry
Edna & Earl Hensel
Thomas Herndon III
Jim & Sharon Hiett
Donald Hill
Alice Hinton
Eva & Peter Hodgson
Barbara Hoffman
Susan Hollyday
Sohnia Hong & David Gerregano
Blake & Jenny Howard
David Ingram
Thomas Irvin
Rebecca & Doug Jensen
The Jerkins Family
Fielding Jewell
Charles & Keri Jobe
David Joiner
Margaret Joyce
Nancy Kaiser
Dr. & Mrs. Martin Katahn
Dr. Jay Kavanagh
Janet Keese Davies
Mary Kennedy
Patty & Warren Kerckhoff
M K Key
Mrs. William Knox
Robert Kohler
Sanford & Sandra Krantz
Jennifer Kraus
Jeffrey Kuhn
Larry & Martha Larkin
Richard & Diane Larsen
TN Ornithological Society, Nashville
Mary Ruth & Carolyn Latham
Mrs. Gail B. Lavely
Lavender Family
Robert & Faye Ligon
Mills & Elizabeth Logan
Edward & Karen Lusky
Allen & Amanda Luthy
Patricia & David Malone, Jr
Sam & Elizabeth Marney
Chris & Jama Martin
Kimberly Martin
William Martin
Paul & Lynn Matrisian
Linda Maynard
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph McAllister

Robert McCarthy
Pate McCartney
Susan Menking
Michelle & Erik Milam
Andrew Miller
Janice & Doug Minton
Mark Mitchell
Mary Mitchell
Rebecca Montgomery
Aaron & Jennifer Montlary
Carolyn Moore
James Moore
Mary Moore
Karen & Mike Morello
Karen Morgan
Patty & Mitch Morrison
Ann Morse & David Dickinson
Linda Mosley
Diane Mosley
Tom Mulgrew
Judy & Pete Nebhut
Skip & Margaret Neblett
Lucille Neuhoff
Noni Nielsen
Eve Noon
Rosann Nunnelly
Michael and Linda O’Neal
Mindy & Scott Orman
Lezlie Owsley
Ophelia & George Paine
Dr. John Payne
Mayor Heidi Campbell
Michael Philbrick
Nancy & Skipper Phipps
Tracy and Lawrence Pomeroy
Ellen & David Potash
Carol Rehder
Polly & Mark Rembert
Bobby & Kay Reynolds
Guy Richie
Delphine Roberts
The Rohrbach Family
Jan & Dan Rosemergy
Victoria Ross
Michael Ross
Claudia & Helmut Rothe
Sandra Rudd
John Rutherford
Diane & Howard Sandler
Harriet & MarkSchiftan
Glenn & Patty Sengstack
Jan & Vance Shaffer
David Shaub
Steven & Denise Sheehan
Gloria & Rich Shiavi
Rick & Dana Short
Nancy Skinner & Mike Sage
Susan & Tom Slater
Micki & Michelle Slingerland
Trish & Dudley Smith
Paul Smith
Cara & David Smith
Joyce Smith
James Smithey
Robert Snow
Shannon Snyder & Oran Aaronson
Ann Soderquist
Jacqueline Blake Sperow
Clark Spoden
Jo Ann & Phillip Staples
Marty & Julia Steele
John and Beth Stein
David Steinert
Ann & Willy Stern
Sharon Stewart
Val & Dan Strain
Jannine Sullivan
Hakan Sundell
Tom & Ibba Surface
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Lynn Surls
Laura Swafford
Melody Telfer
Mr. & Mrs. J Lillard Templeton, 

Jr
Marcia Tenison
Roger & Kay Thiele
Ellen & Jim Thomas
Allison & Chris Thompson
Allison Thompson & Robert 

Baum
Mary Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Thompson
Susan Thompson
Mark & Lynn Tinsey
Lawrence Trabue, Jr.
Deborah Trimble
Timothy Trone
Janet Tuck
Mike & Molly Upchurch
Paula Van Slyke
Robert Vaughan
Momchil & Julia Velkovsky
Marilyn Wade
Linda Wagner
Elizabeth & John Wagster
Edwin Wang
Jim & Ann Weatherson
Terry Webb
Kent & Karen Weeks
Park & Mary Welsh Owen
Melissa Wert
Jane West
Peggy West
Brooke West
Dave Whiteman
Alan J. Willett
Virginia Williams
Carol & Robert Williams
Lynn & Don Williams
Ridley & Irene Wills, II
Janelle Wilson
Kristin & Whitney Wilson
Nicki & Tom Wood
Betty Yates
Jane Zeigler
Michael & Margaret Zibart

$50+
Bassel & Rima Abou-Khalil
Marceleen & Robert Alford
Jennifer & Paul Anderson
Amy Askey
Amy & Brannan Atkinson
Bennie Batson
Katrin Bean
Susan & William Bell
John  & Mary Bers
Diane & Jeff Blum
Peter Boon
Cynthia W. Bowers
Barrett & Susan Brantley
Danny Brewington
Linda & Bill Casto
Carol Cavin-Dillon
Sharon Charney
James Cheshire, III
Barbara Clinton
Debra Cochran
Alan & Teri Cohen
Fletch & Bill Coke
Sharon & Jim Cox
Bill Dale
Deborah Davies
Donna Davis
Nancy & Frank Deal
Mark & Helen Dickey
Jane Dissin
Marcia Drane

Mary Bess Dunn
John & Janet Exton
Kenneth Fagan
Maureen & William Ferrari
Mimi & Bill Fondren
Wayne Garrett
Dr. & Mrs. Gerald Gotterer
Gina Guglielmi
Katherine Hall
Jannelle & Joseph Hamilton
Carolyn & Ron Harris
Paula Hawley
Carl Hoagey
Joe & Penny Hodgson
Laetitia Hoskins
Margaret & Bill Howell
Sally & Joseph Huston
Iris City Garden Club
Sue Jackson
Mark & Diane Jankowski
Marcia Jefferson Caneer
Margreete Johnston, MD
Lin & Sam Kayser
Tyler Kennedy
Ron Kidd & Yvonne Martin-

Kidd
Laura & Michael Klug
The Lampley Family
Pam Lasley
Ken Lau
Ashlee & Jacques LeCorps
James Linn and Pamela 

Dematteo-Linn
Jonathan & Mary Lister
Jonathan & Mary Lister
Patricia Lynch
Robert Macmillan
Edwin & Vicki Manning
Tony & Adreanna Mansolino
Marnie McNamara
Bill Meador
Elizabeth Merritt
Justin & Maureen Milam
Mark Mittleman
Britt Myszka
Deborah Narrigan
Sara Nelson
John Newman, M.D.
Erica Nichols
Joseph & Angela Nuyens
MJ & Wills Oglesby
Vincent Parrish
Clay & Suzanne Petrey
Theodore Pincus
Robert & Lorie Porter
Christopher Price
Eberhard Ramm & Nancy 

Jackson
Wayne Reed
Evelyn Richardson
George Roberts
Delinda & Bart Rollins
Beverly Ross
Joanna Higgs Ross
Edgar Rothschild
Rosalie & Daniel Russo
Molly Schneider
Johnna Scott
Tim Scott
Janet Shands
Sumner County Master 

Gardeners
Alli & Matt Simpson
Livy Simpson
Patrick  & Rosanne Slay
Beth Smith
Charlotte & Terry Smith
Susan & Edwin Steane
Christopher Stenstrom & 

Michael Samis

Barbara Sullivan
Suzy Sweeney
Tambi & PaulSwiney
Bill Taylor
Becky Thomas and Joe Driscoll
Nancy Thompson
Andrea Tryon
The Turners
Steve Vining
Sally Wall
Michelle Walther & Paul Gates
Patricia Ward
Ava Weiner
Thad & Emily Wells
Carol Whaling & Chris Bauer
Barbara Whiteman & Bill 

Compton
Etta & Amos Wilson
Erika Wollam
Mary Womack
Larry Yarborough

In Memory Of...
“Seal” 
Dana Marshall

Mr. Alberts 
Katherine McCrea

Craig Alsup 
Ann Ercelawn 
Suzanne Kennedy-Stosskopf 
Eileen Wollam

Mildred Ansley 
Carmen Moseley

Jim Barrick 
Ruth Hessey

George & June Blackburn 
Helen Dale

Barbara Blankstein 
Aronson Family 
Liz and Mike Berger

Eloise Blazy 
Suellen Joyner

Jessica Bloom 
Elisabeth Small

David C. Brown 
Mike Brown

Buddy Caldwell 
Mandy and Stephen Young

Wayne & Edna Cardin 
Pam and Scott Clayton

Ralph Carlson 
Network for Good

John Garland Chiles, Jr. 
Beverly Browning

Paul Julian Cobb 
Dr. Draper and Clayton Cheek

Dr. Robert Cochran 
Jimmy and Pat Alley 
Mr. and JP Brakefield 
Beverly Browning 
The William Cochran Family 
Mac and Joan Cunningham 
Helen Dale 
Ed & Betty Davies 
Jack and Druanne Freeman 
Mr. Gordon and Joel C Gordon 
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Moore, Jr. 
Judith and Fleming Smith 
Anthony and Nancy Sparrow 
Mr & Mrs Gary Thompson 
Cindy Walker

Mrs. Hortense Cooper 
Karen and Pete Bird

Billy Cox 
Susan Eslick

Karen Edwards 
Abby Schneider

Betty Eslick 
Brenda Barker 
Terrie Crawford 
Patricia Desprez 
Patricia Dykstra 
Mary Hance 
Wendall and JP Lowe 
Teresa Marchetti 
Elizabeth Miler 
Peter and Ruth Pressman 
John and Beth Stein 
Eddie Stewart 
Anna Tefel 
Kay Thompson

Dennis Gibson 
Sue Goodwin Cook 
Charles Dibrell 
David and Jane Downs 
Jon Jager 
Regan Jager 
Bruce and Phyllis Maley 
Eric McElroy 
Brenda and Ron Medlin 
Jim and Sherry Mercer 
Terriance Moody 
Olive Murrie 
Jenny Reid 
Anne Towns 
Don Wood

Camille Gore 
Kent & Cindy Blazy

Cliff Harrison 
Jo Moore

Sally Hatchett 
Gail Bursch

Susan Hearn 
Robert Nicholas

Senator Douglas Henry 
Elliott Kestner 
Patsey Carney Reed

R. Lewis Jones, Sr. 
Jackie Jones

Jim Lampley 
Kathy Bennett

Kristen Lyell 
Janelle Guthrie

Mary Elizabeth Lyon Hill 
Mary Fletcher

Margaret Mann 
Peggy Vietti

Robert Gregory Mayer 
Barbara Bechtold 
Phelps Dunbar 
Lee Mayo 
Buist Richardson

Jimmy Milan 
Deborah & Philippe Doineau

Carl L. Moore 
Ann Duncan

John Netherton 
David Badger

Ralph Parsons 
Charles and Deborah Robinson

Coleman Perry 
Coleman and Delia Brown

Hilda Ratner 
Jane High

Patricia Red 
Monica Brewer

Jane Robinson 
Christine Bliven 
Charles and Deborah 
Robinson

Daniel Rochester 
Catherine Hayward 
Sallie & Sammy Swor

Frank Simmons 
Archie and Gayle Adams

Sue & Robert Stamps 
Dorothy and George Ingram

Richard Stamps 
Sarah Stamps

Mrs. Dean Stout 
Ruth Hessey

Jim & Mary Surface 
Dan Surface and Aileen 
Katcher

Trooper Travis 
Trisha Marullo

Mary H. Vance 
Tad Lisella

Thaddeus E. Watkins, III 
Jennifer Appelt

Bunny Whitehouse 
Linda Borkowski

Anna Whitehouse 
Lucien Slayden

In Honor Of...
Kim Barrick 
Renee Bates

J.Patrick Baugh 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Wilkes 
Baugh IV

The Bass Family 
Alberta Fitzgerald

Bob Belser 
Jeffrey Belser 
Laura Deimel 
Genevieve Sherrell

Michael & Tori Belser 
Dan Belser

Patti Bryan 
Frances Bryan

Charles Bryan 
Frances Bryan

Paul & Rebecca Buchanan 
James and Julie Copeland 
Kirby and Ann Davis

Martha Ann Caldwell 
Mandy and Stephen Young

Toby & David Cannon 
Donald Cobb and Jill Lindner

Julia and Brian Christman 
Richard and Marilyn 
Thompson

Deb Cobb 
Donald Cobb and Jill Lindner
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Donald Cobb 
Susan and Henry Hipkens

Dr. Robert Cochran 
Dr. Moore, Jr. and Richard 
S. Moore

Jerry & Sandy Collins 
Nan and Doug Smith

Henry & Charlie Condon 
Ann Condon

Eric Conn 
Donald Cobb and Jill Lindner

Albert Connette 
Sarah Connette

Dustin Crowell 
Jane Word

Doug Darwish 
Janet Kalnas

Steve Davidson 
Mark and Beth Jent

Trishia & Dr. Robert Deegan 
Angela Deegan

Ruth Duncan 
William and Sally Meadows

Shannon Farrington 
Julie Schloot

Chris Ferran 
Jackie Byrom

Linda Goecker 
Kari Hendry

Patrick Higgins 
Cindy Carter

Susan & Henry Hipkens 
Donald Cobb and Jill Lindner

Kathy Hodge 
Richenda Davis

Bob Hollister 
Cornelia Hollister

Cornelia Hollister 
Dr. Robert Hollister 
Robert Hollister

John & Dorothy Ioannou 
Sara Ioannou

Suellen Joyner 
Sherry Harrison

Ken Levitan 
Brandy Hamilton 
Tammy Nichols 
Kevin Spellman 
Butch Spyridon

Margaret Lovett 
Marianne Johnson

Jane McCrea 
Katherine McCrea

Jo Anne Moore 
Lisa Spangler

Jeanie Nelson & Will Martin   
Harlan Dodson 
& Margaret Behm

David Orth 
Julie Arnold

Mr. & Mrs. John Reed III 
Carolyn and Russell Daniel

Mary Reeves 
Julie Stevens 
Wanda McKnight

Your donation
makes a difference.
These recent park enhancements, funded through Friends of Radnor 
Lake, were made possible through generous private donors:

John Sayles 
Tyson Sayles

Mr. & Mrs. Cass Scripps 
Clay Phillips

Joe Stanley Sheperd 
Linda Dial

Fletcher & Gail Srygley 
Nan and Dough Smith

Steve Ward, Rangers & Staff 
Bob Belser 
Elizabeth Dayani

Ann Tidwell 
Judy Simmons

Lester Turner 
Tom Huntsman

VUMC Apheresis Nursing 
Staff 
Garrett Booth

Steve & Laura Ward 
Linda Johnston

Steve Ward 
Dr. and R.M. Hollister

Barbara Whiteman 
Dave Whiteman

Barb Whitman & Bill 
Compton Whiteman 
Dave Whiteman

In-Kind
Radnor Lake Volunteers 

Thank you for your 
generous time and hard 
work

Friends of Radnor Lake Board 
Thank you for your 
invaluable donation of time 
and professional services

Clean Earth Collections

Retailers for 2018 calendars: 
A Thousand Faces, 
The Granny White Market, 
Parnassus Books, REI

Dr. Heffington

Dr. Loeb

Susan Hollyday

Richard Conner’s

Joan Lagrasse

Lightning 100 

Rocket Prints

Turf Managers 

Rick and Danna Short

Vanderbilt Dyer Observatory

Danna & Bill Frances

This list reflects donations, 
gifts, grants and memorials 
made in 2017. Please let us 
know of any omissions
or listing errors.

•	 New Observation Deck

•	 $1 million for land acquisition 
and completion 
of Harris Ridge Land project.

•	 Trail maintenance supporting 
over 6,000 volunteers

•	 Valve House restoration

•	 Support of new and on-going 
education programs

•	 Restoration of over 20 acres 
of ground nesting bird habitat

•	 New Reptile Display 
at the Aviary

•	 Aviary now home to 3 
American Bald Eagles, 1 
Golden Eagle, a Great Horned 
Owl, a red-tailed Hawk and a 
rock star Vulture

•	 New state-of-the-art canoes

•	 New Spotting Scopes for 
Ranger Education Programs

•	 Exotic plant removal allowing 
native plants to flourish

•	 Endangered plant research 
and historic site registration

•	 Funding for the amazing 
annual Junior Ranger 
Program

Junior Ranger Interns, 2017

Radnor Lake Park Rangers conduct a waterfowl spotting scope 
program at the Lake Trail Observation Deck. 

Acres of dwarf larkspur blooming in 
April are a direct result of our invasive 
exotic plant removal efforts.



Friends of Radnor Lake was founded in 1971 when 
the lake and surrounding hills were threatened 
by residential development. As the Tennessee 
State Parks system’s oldest and most successful 
nonprofit support group, FORL has purchased 
critical properties and supported protection efforts 
in many other ways.

1160 Otter Creek Rd. 

Nashville, TN 37220 

(615) 251-1471 

FORL@radnorlake.org 

www.radnorlake.org

/ FriendsofRadnor

/ friendsofradnorlake

/ FriendsofRadnor

Our Mission: To protect, preserve and 
promote the natural integrity of Radnor Lake 
through land acquisition, environmental 
education and park support.

GO THE EXTRA MILE
FOR RADNOR LAKE!

Since 2004, Friends of Radnor Lake 
has raised more than $500,000 

through the specialty plate program.
 

These funds are used to acquire land 
and preserve the natural integrity of 

Radnor Lake. 

Available to ALL Tennessee residents 
at county clerk offices across the state.

Show your support with a specialty license plate.


